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SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2012-0227 (pp. 3-5 of these materials) is a motion to strengthen regional cooperation between King County and the Port of Seattle.
BACKGROUND

The Port of Seattle is one of the most important businesses and employers in King County and in all of Washington State. The port operates not only the Seattle seaport, but also Sea-Tac Airport and a number of other facilities in the county. The port is the focal point of the international trade on which both the county and the state depend.

The relevant statistics listed in Proposed Motion 2012-0227 include:

· Washington State exports more per capita than any other state in the nation, including $64.6 billion in commodity exports.
· Manufacturing exports were responsible for 8.6 percent of Washington’s total private-sector employment and 6.9 percent of civilian employment in 2009.
· Washington ranked fourteenth in the nation in numbers of overseas visitors, and its tourism industry supported 143,800 direct jobs, accounting for a total of $4.3 billion in wages in 2010.
· Washington is ranked eleventh in the nation in its number of foreign students.
· The Puget Sound region is a major gateway for Washington products reaching markets around the world, and a hub for imports destined for markets throughout the United States.
In addition, the county and the port share the same jurisdictional boundaries and therefore serve the same constituency.

THE PROPOSED MOTION

Proposed Motion 2012-0227 recites that the county supports the goals of the Port of Seattle’s Century Agenda, including strong air, rail, and freight mobility connections.
There are four action items in the motion. The motion provides that:
1. The council will “appoint a subcommittee of members to meet with Port of Seattle Commissioners to identify issues of common interest in the King County Strategic Plan and the Century Agenda, and areas where the county and the port can work together to achieve their mutual goals”;
2. The county will “seek opportunities to form joint state and federal legislative agendas with the Port of Seattle”;

3. The county will “seek opportunities to partner on environmental initiatives and transportation planning”; and

4. The county will “seek opportunities to partner with the Port of Seattle on economic development and tourism including support of strong air, rail and freight industries.”

The “subcommittee” to be appointed pursuant to action item 1 is intended not to be a formal standing committee of the council, but rather a group of councilmembers designated by the council chair to perform the indicated tasks, in the same way that councilmembers are regularly designated to serve on outside committees.
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